# SOUTHPORT GUN CLUB, Inc.

Monthly/Annual Meeting February 14, 2022

## Attendance:

- Bill Means, Ken Normandy, Scott Heeter, Steve Close, Beau Bosovich, Dora Potekin, Jon Speck, Jim Conti
- 17 regular members

## **Opening – Ken Normandy:**

• Ken called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance.

## Secretary's Report – Scott Heeter:

Scott read the previous minutes and were approved as read.

## Treasurer's Report – Bill Means:

- After paying everything our total Cash and assets are \$29,755 which includes our CD with Johnson Bank of \$10,000.
- \$627 in the tournament acct.
- Overall Year to Date we are up \$2,236.
- The gas bill this past month was \$893 and the electric was about \$200.
  - We need to keep thermostat down when we leave.
  - Warmer weather should help.
- The phone is disconnected. AT&T owes us \$280. After numerous conversations and being put on hold for long periods, finally got to someone who new something.
  - The phone is in limbo from one dept. to another.
  - We were able to keep our number and it was put on a cell phone for \$37.
  - There are still concerns from membership of not having a phone. More 0 discussion to follow.

## Membership Report – Steve Close:

- Currently we have 70 general members and 8 seniors for a total of 78.
- We collected \$720 in dues.
- 7 notices to be sent out.
- No dues credit this month.
- Second Readings: Charles Zielski. Sponsored by Jon Spec and membership approved.
- We have a 3 1<sup>st</sup> readings. All 3 told us a little about themselves.
  - Mike Kelly Sponsor Jon Spec asked to come back next month for 2<sup>nd</sup> reading.
  - Travis Miller and John Adams Don't have a sponsor. Travis and John were asked to either find a sponsor or join a league before we could have a 2<sup>nd</sup> reading.

## **Rifle Team – Jon Speck:**

- SWWRL is going well they are 9 weeks in with 6 remaining. Had the midwinter roundup in Darlington, had 5 members go and had a great time.

- January 14<sup>th,</sup> we had the Junior Olympic qualifier. Had a good turnout. The junior program continues Saturdays. The CMP annual report is complete. NRA sectional is scheduled for March 4<sup>th</sup> and 5<sup>th</sup>. Top shot they have a conflict with dates therefore, they are looking into another date.

### **Pistol League – Bill Means:**

- Pistol league we are still accepting people to join. League is going well.
- All scores are current.
- The banquet was great, and the entertainment was great. •

### Maintenance – Jim Conti:

- Everything is going as normal and nothing major.
- Jim mentioned to the new people joining that we do have things that need to be done • and you get credit for you time.

### **Rental Property – Ken Reported:**

Nothing to report.

### Match Director – Dora Potekin:

- Pistol sectionals went great. Had a good time. We had 21 shooters.
- Income of \$546, expense of \$196, Net \$350
  - 1<sup>st</sup> Place Gurol Yomut
  - 2<sup>nd</sup> Place Dan Gutknecht
  - 3<sup>rd</sup> Place Ed Delgadillo
- There were 5 individuals with work credits and have been turned in to Steve.

#### Hunter Education – Beau Bosovich:

We are looking for dates for hunters' education. The DNR would like us to hold more if we could.

#### Communications – Robert Peloza (not present):

Nothing to report. •

#### **Old Business:**

- BYLAW and MEMBERSHIP Revisions (Pending 2022)
- Hosting Shooting Events We need trained RSO's.
- The telephone line is cancelled. Again, there was discussion about how someone would contact the club. Therefore, we discussed some suggestions and we will take more at next meeting.

### New Business:

Tom talked about the gold medal application needs to be filed and signed by the board. Ken will sign and Tom will send out the application.

- We don't have a procurement person (someone to purchase paper towels, etc.) therefore, we would like it if someone would do this to help Brian out as he has been doing it.
- It was mentioned that we need to take garbage when full (if they can). We don't have garbage pickup.

# Announcement:

• No new announcements.

# For the good of the order:

• Ken said that we hope Brian gets better and can come back soon.

# **Adjourn Meeting:**

• Ken adjourned the meeting 7:43 PM

Respectfully submitted: Scott Heeter